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Denver Police Retirees Association Inc. 
Meeting Minutes May 25, 2022 

RMLEFCY Main Office 
 
In attendance were: President John Schnittgrund, Vice President John Pettinger, Secretary 
Jennifer Pettinger, Chris Hoag, Dave Metzler, Michael Martinez, and Glen Miller. Treasurer 
Paulette Schnittgrund, Barb Miller, and Janice Queen. Anthony Burkhardt and Lynne Mullen 
were absent.  
 
Audit Committee Members in attendance were: JC Tyus and Hilda Lorandi. Harry Queen was 
absent. 
 
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 10:07am by President John Schnittgrund. 
 
Old Business 
New Hire Pension Meeting (FPPA)  
John Pettinger thanked President Schnittgrund for helping organize the meeting. Consensus of 
those who attended said it gave some good information although depressing for New Hire 
Pensioners. Jennifer Pettinger suggested the information Laura Hall sent to attendees be 
shared with the members. Discussion was held concerning the meeting. It was decided we 
would make a cleaned-up version of the information shared available to the members. 
 
Peer Support/Psych Services Update 
No update. 
 
Follow up Special Reports 
Web Site 
Glen Miller had nothing to report. Chris Hoag asked Glen if he would rather have the mug shots 
downloaded to a drive or on a drop box. Glen said he would prefer a drive for the initial group 
and then a drop box to be able to download the photos after that would be ok. 
 
2022 Activities 
Luncheons/Dinners 
John Pettinger said there are currently no luncheon plans until September. 
 
November General Membership Meeting 
John Pettinger said he is hoping to incorporate the showing the 1972 NBC Special Murder in 
America for the November general membership meeting but is having difficulty finding a theater 
to respond to his request. Chris Hoag offered to contact Regal Theaters either in person or 
through Anschutz.   
 
Summer Picnic – August 9 
Discussion was held concerning the food and beverages. It was decided that we will purchase 
box lunches from Famous Dave’s and only soda and water will be provided. JC Tyus said the 
Denver Police Foundation will donate $200 toward the food. President Schnittgrund asked Chris 
Hoag if there might be any special event that we could do in coordination with the picnic like last 
year. Chris Hoag said he would ask Mike Hess.  
 
Laughlin Reunion 
JC Tyus said the contracts have been signed. He said the costs have increased and he 
suggested charging $60.00 per person to cover the cost of the luncheon and dinner. Everyone 
was in agreement to the price increase. JC Tyus will send the information to Glen Miller to send 
out. 
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Christmas Party - December 9 
No report. 
  
Other Events 
John Pettinger said he was disappointed in the turnout for the Candlelight Theater. Jennifer 
Pettinger said they are thinking about the Flying W Ranch.  
 
Denver Police Museum Update 
Chris Hoag recapped the activities from Police Week.  
 
Minutes 
Approve of Minutes from March 23, 2022 meeting 
Jennifer Pettinger said sent the minutes out and received no changes to them. JC Tyus 
motioned, John Pettinger seconded, to approve the April 27, 2022 minutes. The motion was 
passed unanimously by those members present. 
 
Financial Reports 
Approval of April 2022 Financial Report 
JC Tyus said the reports have been reviewed and he recommends approval. Hilda Lorandi 
motioned, Dave Metzler seconded, to approve the April 2022 Financial Report. The motion was 
passed unanimously by those members present. 
 
Special Matters for Consideration 
President Schnittgrund said Chief Pazon contacted him and would like to hold another meeting 
and include retirees. Discussion was held. It was decided if Chief Pazon sets the meeting up, 
we will send the information out. 
 
JC Tyus said funds are being raised for a Memorial for Norm Early. It is being planned at 
Empower Field. The memorial service will be June 16th. Chris Hoag motioned, John Pettinger 
seconded, to approve a $500 donation to the Denver Police Officers Foundation for the Norm 
Early Memorial. 
 
New Business 
There was none. 
 
Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be Wednesday, August 3, 2022 at 10:00am.  
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business President Schnittgrund adjourned the meeting at 11:21am.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jennifer Pettinger 
Secretary 


